

# Enchanted Circle Regional Fire Protection Association

Meeting Minutes January 2, 2017 Moreno Valley Val Verde Station

Meeting was called to order at 18:00 by Craig Sime.

Members present were Jona Ollson, Mickey Richardson, Jim DeCastro, Scott Gibson, Joseph Godfrey, Deke Willis, Bob Coss, Bonnie Driskell, Russ Driskell, Ron Burnham.

Agenda was amended to add several announcements. Motion to approve agenda as amended was made by Scott; seconded by Jona. Motion carried.

Motion to accept minutes from the December 2016 meeting was made by Jona; seconded by Russ. Motion carried.

No guests were present.

## Reports

1. Scott: Hazmat incident involving an overturned fuel tanker in the Cimarron Canyon. Also reported on white out conditions leading to an accident with injuries on Christmas Day.
2. Jim: SBR assisted Penasco on apartment fire at Sipapu.
3. Jona: several EMS calls and a SAR.
4. Joseph: several EMS calls, a MVA and car fire.
5. Bob: stranded vehicle on 120 and a mobile home fire.
6. Deke: several EMS calls.
7. Russ: several EMS calls, 3 MVAS, suicide.
8. Ron: icy conditions, but no unusual incidents.

## Old Business-

1. Mob Guide updating underway, but still needing information from several departments. Dispatch changes are complicating the revisions.

## New Business-

1. Discussion about the recent PRC request for comments on adopting IFC 2015 for New Mexico. Motion was made by Russ for ECRFPA to pass a resolution in support of the PRC proposal to adopt the IFC 2015; seconded by Deke. Motion carried. Mickey, Craig and Bonnie will draft a letter stating our support.

## Training-

1. Day 2 revisions were discussed. Modifications to burn building and roof and ladder prop will be needed. Motion to adopt the proposed Day 2 changes was made by Russ; seconded by Jona. Motion Carried.
2. Day 3 revisions were discussed. Consideration to be given to dividing building search into upstairs/downstairs, having more options for ventilation, using a yard line, adding

TIC to task book, having “sub stations”, less focus on master stream, more focus on rapid deployment of attack lines. Lengthy discussion on the value of including RIC training in multi company evolutions. Possibly drop RIC, add water supply or Tactical Reserve with multiple functions.

#### Announcements-

1. Jona announced FDIC 4/24-29/17.
2. Chief Officers should check their local phone books for correct telephone numbers. (ISO points involved).
3. Cascade Fire Equipment having issues with customer service.
4. Honor Guard reminder.

#### Action Items

1. Mob Guide update. Ron.
2. Letter to PRC. Mickey, Craig and Bonnie.

#### Meeting Review

1. Scott - good job.
2. Jim - good snacks. Learn something every time.
3. Mickey - appreciate work done for Mini Academy.
4. Jona - hard work in tweaking the Mini Academy.
5. Joseph - great meeting.
6. Bob - learn every time.
7. Deke - good meeting.
8. Russ - good meeting, thanks.
9. Ron - difficult decisions and a lot of thought from everyone.
10. Craig - appreciates acceptance of changes to the mini academy curriculum.

Next Meeting February 6, 2017 at Rio Fernando.

Meeting adjourned at 20:04.